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Ms. Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary

Ontario Energy Board 

 P.O. Box 2319

2300 Yonge Street, Suite 2700

Toronto. Ont. 

M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

Re: Renfrew Hydro Inc. – Extension to Mandated Time-of-Use Pricing Date for Regulated Price Plan Consumers – Board File No: EB-2011-0093

In our application dated April 1, 2011 Renfrew Hydro Inc. requested an extension to its Time-of- Use Pricing date to October 2011 to align with Ottawa River Power Corporation, Hydro 2000 and Cooperative Hydro Embrun Inc. As a small sized utility Renfrew Hydro found it beneficial to partner with these utilities on our MDM/R integration. Ottawa River Power Corporation supplies Renfrew Hydro with Elster AMI services to collect the customer’s TOU data and deliver it to the I.E.S.O. for processing. 

In order to meet the Technical requirements of Measurement Canada’s January 2012 mandate for register reads, Ottawa River Power Corporation must upgrade their Elster AMI system to version 7.5. In turn Renfrew Hydro’s collector software will be upgraded and the AMI network will require time to re-establish itself. Upon successful completion of the upgrade, Renfrew Hydro Inc. must test the new I.E.S.O. R7.2 solution to meet Measurement Canada requirements. 
On June 30, 2011 Ottawa River Power made application for an extension of Mandated Time-of-Use date to January 2012. On July 12, 2011 issued a letter of acknowledgement with Board file Number EB-2011-0255 to Ottawa River Power Corporation. 

Renfrew Hydro Inc. believes it is prudent because of these technical requirements to halt the current application and amend the application to extend the Time-of-Use date from October 2011 to January 2012 to align with Ottawa River Power Corporation. This extension will allow Renfrew Hydro to thoroughly test the R7.2 and Energy IP 2011 Measurement Canada solution before converting its customers to Time-of-Use rates.  
Yours truly,

Original signed by
J. Thomas Freemark - President

